Graduate Council Minutes

April 3, 2009
The Graduate Council met on Friday, April 3, 2009 at 1:00 pm in the Rogers Room, University Center.

Members present:  F. Buskey, C. Coburn, C. Cooper, B. Gastle, S. Higgins, K. Jaqua, B. Jones, J. Mallory, M. Roland, D. Sally, and J. Zhang
Members absent:  M. Abel, D. Butcher, A. Denson, S. Ha, K. Lunnen, J. Menickelli, M. Smith, C. Stepniak, and S. Tonnsen 
Others present:  L. Unruh, E. Frazier
Announcements

A special thanks to the Graduate Council members whose terms of service have ended- James Zhang, Chris Cooper, 
Michael Smith, Sandy Tonnsen, Carling Stepniak and Brian Gastle.








Scott updated the Graduate Council on the review of all Master’s degree programs and the timeline for the review.  A









decision was made to align the graduate program review process with the undergraduate program review process.  The 








graduate and undergraduate review process will take into consideration UNC Tomorrow directions, the strategic plan, 








the University mission and the uniqueness of the programs.  Both quantitative and qualitative measures will be used for 






   the review and Program Directors, Department Heads and Deans will be given an opportunity to provide input to the 









measures used for the reviews.  Completion of the reviews is tentatively scheduled for Fall 2009.









Kathleen Brennan has accepted the Associate Dean position in the Graduate School.  She will begin her new position 



                   on July 1, 2009.








The graduate application fee will increase from $40.00 to $45.00 on July 1, 2009.








Electronic submission of theses and dissertations will be required for all graduates effective Fall 2009.








Graduate and undergraduate students graduating in August have been invited to participate in the May 8











commencement ceremony since the August commencement ceremony has been cancelled.  After the commencement 

                        ceremony there will be two receptions, one for the graduate students and one for the undergraduate students.

                      The Hunter Scholar and University Scholar awards will be announced in April.









The Graduate Research Symposium held on Thursday, March 26 was very successful. 


Approval of the Minutes
Motion and second to approve the minutes of the March 13, 2009 meeting.  Motion passed.
Graduate Faculty Review 
The following persons were approved by the Graduate Faculty Review Committee as members


of the graduate faculty and came as a seconded motion for approval:


Dr. William Dulaney



Communications





Full
                                                Motion passed.
Curriculum Review
The following experiential curriculum items were reviewed by the Curriculum Committee and came as a seconded motion:

New Courses Approved:















MHS 670 Biostatistics for Health Sciences (3)











PA 699 Public Affairs Capstone Experience (3)

                                               HR 662 Compensation and Benefits (3)

                                               MBA 601 Leadership, Ethics, Social Responsibility, and Teamwork (3)

                                               MBA 602 Strategy and Marketing (3)

                                               MBA 603 Human Resource Management (3)



                                               MBA 604 Managing Value-Creating Business Operations (3)

                                               MBA 606 Managing Research and Development Activities (3)
                                               MBA 605 Marketing Management (3)
                                               MBA 607 Managing Information (3)

                                               MBA 608 Portfolio Management (3)





  
                                               MBA 609 Legal and Regulatory Issues in Business (3)

                                               MBA 610 Managing Organizations (3)
                                               MBA 611 Financial Valuations (3)

                                               MBA 612 Leadership and Judgment (3)











  Program Changes Approved:















  Master of Science in Chemistry- Specify requirements for MS chemistry degree
                                               Master of Public Affairs- Increase hours for MPA degree from 36 to 39 and eliminate two                         

                                               concentrations.
                                               Master of Business Administration- Revisions to MBA program requirements.














     Program Deletions Approved:


 Master of Arts in American History 


 Master of Arts in Education Birth-Kindergarten

                                               Motion passed with suggested revisions to the MBA program.
                                               A new curriculum graduate course proposal form was presented to the Graduate Council for review and approval.  The

                                               form was passed with suggested revisions.

Academic 








  At the March 13 Graduate Council meeting, the Graduate School requested feedback from the Graduate Council 
Policy & Review  




  regarding a proposal to require applicants to provide the names of three references with their application.  The Graduate 














  Council discussed the idea and supported the Graduate School’s proposal.  














  Brian presented a written proposal for review and approval by the Graduate Council requiring applicants to provide the 














  name of three references on their graduate application.  The proposal included the catalog text and the application 

















  instructions for review, discussion and approval.  The proposal was passed with suggested revisions.

University Fellowship,         Applications for the Chancellor’s Fellowship and Study Grant are available on the Graduate School website at
Scholarship &                       http://www.wcu.edu/1169.asp.  The deadline for submission is April 20, 2009.   
Student Affairs


An evaluation rubric has been developed.  This rubric will be used to evaluate the Chancellor’s Fellowship and Study 

                                                Grant applicants.
Agenda Items







No report.
The meeting was adjourned at 2:45 pm.

Submitted by – Elizabeth Frazier

Please note: All attachments are on file in the Graduate School with the Graduate Council meeting minutes.

